HUDSON HEADLINER

November 7th, 2022

CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

JH BB at AC vs. Leeton at 5:30 p.m.

Nov. 8th -

JH BB at Drexel at 5:30 p.m.

Nov. 9th -

JH BB "B" team Boys at Montrose @ 6:00p.m.

Nov. 10th -

JH BB at AC vs. Midway at 5:30 p.m.

School Board Meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Nov. 11th -

Picture Re-Takes (Please let us know, if you need re-takes.)

Nov. 15th -

JH BB at Liberal at 5:30 p.m.

Nov. 23rd-25th

NO SCHOOL Thanksgiving Break

BRIGHT SPOT: By working together, pooling our resources and building on our strength, we can accomplish great things! ***********************

BELLS & WHISTLES to the success of our chili/soup supper event! - Mrs. Warmbrodt *********************

STUDENT OF THE WEEK:

SUSAN BRANSON – 1st Grade

ONE THING I WANT TO IMPROVE ON THIS YEAR: Being a better friend WHAT IS YOUR DREAM JOB? Vet

IF YOU COULD BUILD/DESIGN ANYTHING, WHAT WOULD IT BE?

A castle where all my animals could live

I DO MY BEST WORK WHEN... I'm all by myself at my grandma's



Susan is a great friend to everyone. I appreciate her willingness to always try even if she is not sure she is giving me the right answer. She always follows classroom rules. She does her best on her work and has a great attitude when asked to correct something. I am very proud of Susan for her hard work and great attitude. Keep up the good work. Keep being kind. It always pays off! - Mrs. Thomas *******************************

Preschool: This is the first full week of November! We will learn about all things turkey over the next couple of weeks. We will learn about their feathers, the sound they make and where they like to hide! We will make several different turkey and Thanksgiving crafts! The letter "T" is our focus along with "F". We will learn about being thankful and how we can show we are thankful. The weather is changing, so please, make sure your child is dressed for the weather with a coat and hat. We go out as much as we can when it's above 32 degrees! Have a great November week!

Kind: This week we will be discussing Veterans Day and community helpers. Our vocabulary words are Armed Forces, holiday, military, patriotic, and veteran. We will discuss heroes and veterans and focus on the main idea of the text. We will continue with our November writing unit that focuses on Thanksgiving. During phonics this week we will review s, a, t, p, i, n, e, c, k, n, h, r, m, d, and introduce g. These are all sounds you could ask your child. "What does 'D' say?" I hope everyone has a good week! - Mrs. Stewart

1st/2nd: This week in 1st grade students will be reading several different stories and books about Veterans. We will talk/ discuss the main idea and supporting details to go along with each book we read. Students will continue working on verbs and writing them in past, present, and future tense. They will continue working on sentence writing. I am very pleased with the progress they are making! In math we will continue our numbers passed 40 and start counting by 2's! We will also introduce dimes. Students will continue working on subtracting. In 2nd grade we will be reading the Rough-Faced Girl by Rafe Martin and David Shannon. We will be comparing this story to other stories we may know

such as Cinderella. We will continue working on adjectives this week too. In math students will continue adding numbers with sums over 10. We will introduce measurement using cups, tablespoons, and teaspoons as well as reading a recipe! We will also add nickels into our money. The students are making great progress in reading and writing. - Mrs. Thomas

3rd/4th: It was great to see those who came out to the Chili Supper! It is wonderful to see how much our community supports our school. Our class, this week, will continue to work on enhancing our reading comprehension skills. Both grades will have a math test on Tuesday. In Social Studies, we have been working on the 3 branches of our government. We will test over this Friday. Students will need to know who is in charge of each branch, what they are in charge of, and where each branch is located. There will be a normal spelling test on Friday as well. Please review math facts with students nightly. - Mrs. Cooper

5th/6th: It was great to see everyone at the Chili Supper this weekend! In Writing, 5th and 6th graders will begin reading some poetry this week before starting a new unit on writing poetry. In Science, 5th grade will finish a chapter on the water cycle and will test next week and 6th grade will continue reading about the changing states of matter. In English, both grades will finish a unit on verbs. In Reading, students will read Ch. 7 & 8 in our Lit. Circle book "Bridge to Terabithia" and will present roles to the class on Friday. In Social Studies, 5th grade will test over Ch. 1 L. 3 & 4 on Friday and will also have a states and capitals test over #1-10 on Friday. 6th grade will continue reading about early explorers and will have an "Important Dates in History" test next Wed., November 16th.

7/8 Comm. Arts: Students will continue reading Ch. 2-4 of "To Kill a Mockingbird" and will be working on their posters over the 1930's era.

2nd Quarter AR Requirements: 5th -8th grade students need to pass 3 books by Wed., December 14th. Don't forgetthe reading log must be turned in for the book to count. - Mrs. Foster

5/6 Math: In fifth grade, students are working on using diagrams to illustrate part/whole relationships, simplifying mixed measures, and expanded notation. In sixth grade, students are working on identifying equivalent division problems, and dividing, comparing, and simplifying decimal numbers. Tests This Week: 6th Math: Wednesday 7/8: In science, seventh grade will continue their unit on astronomy. In eighth grade, students will be continuing with

their unit on force and motion. In social studies, seventh grade will be wrapping up their studies on the Roman Empire. Eighth grade will be working on learning about early efforts at representative government.

Tests This Week: 7/8 Social Studies: Wednesday, Algebra: Tuesday, Pre-Algebra: Wednesday, 7th Math: Tuesday

CHARACTER ED WORD FOR NOVEMBER: THANKFUL - expressing gratitude

Thankful is our word for November! I am so thankful for all of the help we had with the Chili Supper this past weekend! Thank you parents and grandparents for donating food, prizes and time to help make this event so successful! We couldn't have done it without you! The final totals will come out soon! - Miss Stacie

MUSIC: We are in full Christmas music mode. Please make sure to practice these songs! December 7th will be here before we know it!

1st Quarter POP TAB TOTALS: K-7 pounds, 1/2-1 pound, 3/4-3 pounds, 7/8-10 pounds 21 pounds so far – a very good start!

Perfect Attendance for 1st quarter: K - Kylee, AnnDee, Addison, Banx, Krista, 1/2 - Bria, Mason, Chesni 3/4 - Aurora, Brayden, James, Suzanne, 5/6 - Dayton, Jordan, Braelynn

October Academic Stars: K - Quincy Noble, 1/2 - Macy Merryfield, 3/4 - Nolan Varns, 5/6 - Ari Hilgenberg, 7/8 - Grace Engeman

1/2 - \$1,770.00 - TOP classroom sellers, 3/4 - \$1,359.00, 5/6 - \$915.00, 7/8 - \$1,633.00 TOTAL \$7,020.00
FOP sellers – 1 st Chelby Fischer \$792.00; 2 nd Brayden Smith \$664.00; 3 rd Bria Merryfield \$351.00.

Congratulations: Boys placed 2 nd & girls placed 3 rd in the Jr. High basketball tournament at Butler last week.
Please send in your lunch payment as soon as possible. Bills were sent home last week.
Hudson t-shirts, celebrating our 70 th year, are available to order. They are \$20.00. Contact the office if you'd like one.
XL: Students may increase their knowledge by practicing their skills at www.ixl.com . Students who are behind in a subject can practice at a lower grade level. Students who are advanced in a subject or who are interested in a certain subject may practice at a higher grade level. If you and your student do not know their login and password, please call the office at 660-476-5467.
How To Do A FAID D
How To Be A <u>FAIR</u> Person:
Treat people the way you want to be treated.
Take Turns.
Tell the truth

GREAT JOB ON SELLING TICKETS PRIOR TO THE EVENT- K-\$1,343.00

Find reading inspiration in Autumn: Use time outdoors with your child to guide your reading and writing activities. Here are few ideas:

Play by the rules.

Think about how your actions will affect others.

Listen to people with an open mind.

Don't blame others for your mistakes.

Don't take advantage of others.

Don't play favorites.

- Collect leaves and label them in a scrapbook.
- Observe wildlife in a park or your neighborhood. Ask your child to record what he sees in a journal.
- Do some research together to learn more about the plants and animals your child has observed.